
Welcome to the July Newsletter. 

Don’t forget the club meeting this Thursday night the 6th July

. HMCC Presidents Report June

 

Hello fellow riders

One month of winter is done and for me the end cannot come soon enough.

Last club night we displayed two new models thank you to The Honda Shop
Hamilton for the Hornet and Boyd Motorcycles for the VStrom. These models have
a long pedigree but now sport brand new engines and all the technical aids we
have come to expect from modern bikes. Both engines are now 800cc parallel
twins. This configuration no doubt chosen as is cheaper to produce and compact,
narrower than a four and short than a V-twin. Both these bikes are demo models so
you can test them out for yourselves.

Im sure you have heard by now of the sudden passing of Damon Rees. It is obvious from condolences online and 
discussions had that this is a huge blow to our motorcycling community. I do not feel I can convey my feels 
adequately in print so will just say how much admiration I have watching Damon (and Mitch) develop as a racer 
and behalf of my family Dave and Steve how truly sorry we are that his time has been cut short.

I will confidently speak for all Hamilton Motorcycle Club members past and present in sending our deepest 
sympathy and best wishes to Talia, Mihi, Mitch, Vicky, Tony and family. Damon was a man you can all be proud of.

Love to All 

Chris Bridge

HMCC President 



UP COMING EVENTS

JULY Road Ride

Hot-pool ride. Sunday, 9th July (rain check 16th). 

Departing 10am BP Tristram st.

Going to the Te Aroha Mineral Spas  ...  short winter day, shortish ride, but not SH26!

AUGUST 

Coromandel overnighter. Saturday/Sunday – 12th/13th August (rain check – the following weekend). 

Date TBC. 




